
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 130 of 2022 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/83/97 Vol IV 

 

 

03 August 2022 

 

 

Transportation of Statue in Il-Bajja ta' Marsaxlokk by vessel and cancellation of 

Local Notice to Mariners No 128 of 2022 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and owners of 

vessels that due to unforeseen circumstances the planned transportation of the statue of 

St. Peter from Il-Port il Kbir to Birzebbugia on Friday 5th August 2022, cannot be held, 

therefore Local Notice to Mariners No 128 of 2022 is hereby cancelled. 

 

Due to the above the statue of St. Peter will instead be transported from the breakwater 

at St. George’s Bay, point A to near the Birzebbugia water-polo pitch, point B following 

the route as indicated on the attached chart. 

 

The ceremony will commence at 1900 hours and is expected to be completed by 2000 

hours. 

 

During the trip, several other vessels are expected to accompany the vessel carrying the 

statue. 

 

Mariners are to navigate with caution at slow speed and to keep a sharp lookout when in 

the vicinity to the above-mentioned events and when sighted they are to give the vessel 

carrying the statue a wide berth.  

 

They are to comply with any instructions given on VHF Channel 14 and/or 16, by 

Marsaxlokk VTS and the organisers. 

 

 

Chart affected:  BA 36 

 
 




